
 

 

- 1 - 

 

  

 

 

 
REPORT TO THE PLANNING COMMISSION 

 

DATE ISSUED: August 27, 2009    REPORT NO.  PC-09-067 

 

ATTENTION:  Planning Commission 

   Agenda of September 3, 2009         

 

SUBJECT:  2050 Regional Growth Forecast  

 

 

SUMMARY: 

 

This is an information item only.  No action is required on the part of the Planning Commission at this 

time.  San Diego Association of Governments (SANDAG) staff will present information on the goals 

and purpose of 2050 Regional Growth Forecast, review the regional growth forecast and estimated 

planned capacity, and describe a range of land use scenarios that could be applied to address the 

housing unit capacity shortfall to meet the forecasted 2050 housing demand.  Staff is seeking Planning 

Commission discussion and input on the land use scenarios.     

  

BACKGROUND 

 

The San Diego Association of Governments (SANDAG) is in the process of preparing the 2050 

Regional Growth Forecast.  The regional forecast is largely based on local land use plans and 

policies, and is meant to reasonably identify where growth is projected to occur in the region over 

the next 40 years.  The forecast is completed through a multi-step, collaborative process that 

involves input from local jurisdictions.  City staff works closely with SANDAG to make certain that 

the forecast is consistent with adopted community plan land use and current long-range planning 

efforts. 

 

The forecast is the first step in developing the 2050 Regional Transportation Plan (RTP).  As a part 

of the RTP, the 2050 forecast will serve as the basis for the region’s first Sustainable Communities 

Strategy.  The forecast will also be used in developing the Regional Housing Needs Assessment 

(RHNA) and updating the next Regional Comprehensive Plan (RCP).  In addition, the 2050 Forecast 

will support local land use, capital improvement, and water resource planning throughout the region.  

City of San Diego staff has been involved in initial discussions concerning the 2050 Regional 

Growth Forecast through the Regional Planning Technical Working Group (TWG).  The TWG is 

comprised primarily of the region’s planning and community development directors, and is chaired 

by City of San Diego Planning Director Bill Anderson. 

 

DISCUSSION 

 

SANDAG has prepared a memorandum (attached) that contains background information on the 2050 

Regional Growth Forecast and identifies current issues that must be addressed.  In summary, the  

























